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No: 458                 NEWSLETTER OF ANDHRA JESUIT PROVINCE                APRIL  - 2021

  INFORMATION: 
  Golden Jubilee celebrations of Frs.  Francis Xavier Antonysamy,  Philomin Raj Swaminathan and 	
	 Br. Xavier Amal Michael  will be celebrated on 9th May in Andhra Loyola College, Vijayawada.   

  Sch. Eleti Pavan Kumar left the Society on 31.03.2021

  Postal address of Fr. D. Balaswamy: RCM Church, Shanthinagar (Srikakulam Diocese), Mondemkhallu      	
	 Post, Kurupam Mandal, Vizianagaram Dt, AP, Pin 535 534., Cell.9494884306.

  Fr. General has appointed Fr K.C. Stephen, SJ as the new Provincial of Dumka-Raiganj Province.

  FR  PROVINCIAL’S  PROGRAMME - APRIL 2021
     
	 01 - 03 	 Easter Triduum

	 06-08   	 Visit to Utnoor, Mandamarri & Mancheriyal

	 10        		 Visitation to LITDS, Katukapalli

	 11        		 ATRCRI Meetings at Jeevan Jyothi, Sec’bad

	 14-16   	 Visitation - KD Peta, Seethampeta & Amalapuram

	 19-21   	 Visitation, Loyola Institutions & Parish, Hindupur

	 23-24   	 AICUF House, Satya Nilayam, Chennai

	 26        		 Parish Feast, St Thomas Church, Santinagar

	 28        		 Consult, Curia

 POPE'S INTENTION: SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Fundamental Rights

We pray for those who risk their lives while fighting for fundamental rights under dictatorships, 
authoritarian regimes and even in democracies in crisis.
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ANANDA JYOTHI, NAGARJUNA NAGAR:  

We the novices are blessed by the Lord with many memorable events in the months of Feb. and Mar.  Fr. 
Vidyasagar celebrated his birthday on 28th Feb. We had meaningful Eucharistic celebration. We took part 
in the Mass along with community members thanking God for the gift of Fr. Vidyasagar to the Society of 

Jesus and especially for Ananda Jyothi community.
	 Our hearts were filled with joy and strength as we started 
our Inter–Novitiate gathering on 1st Mar. Sr. Simona of The Holy 
Spirit Congregation dealt with the topic ‘The Hidden Spirituality 
of Jesus found in Scripture’. It was well attended by 54 novices 
from SJ, OMI, OSFS, SCJ and Holy Family brothers and 12 novices 
from JMJ congregation. Our classes on the ‘qualities and attitudes 
of Jesus’ enhanced our spirituality and played an important role 
in knowing God more. The five-day  programme made us interact 
with everyone. All the novices actively participated in the cultural 
programme. Creative night recreations were the significant joyful 
moments. We had games conducted by Fr. Thambi. We enjoyed 
the scrumptious meals provided by Br. John on those days of inter-

novitiate gathering. It has strengthened our psycho-spirituality. We 
felt immensely thankful to Fr. ISF Jeyaraj for the initiative taken to 
arrange this programme. It ended on 5th Mar.
We commenced classes on ‘Psalms’ on 8th Mar by Sr. Simona. We 
also invited our beloved SCJ novices for these classes. These classes 
strengthened us spiritually and made us realize the deepest faith of 
the Psalmist in his God.  
We also celebrated Fr. John Joseph’s 76th birthday on 11th Mar.  
We had simple and meaningful   celebration, where we expressed 
our heartfelt gratitude to the Lord. On 13th Mar our second year 
brothers left for Gudlavalleru for pastoral experiment. First year 
novices went to bird’s sanctuary in Uppalapadu by bicycles on 15th 
Mar. We enjoyed watching numerous birds coming from different 
countries and relaxed ourselves.  

- S. PRADEEP KUMAR, NSJ
SANJEEVAN NIWAS, VIJAYAWADA:

The months of Feb and Mar kept us busy with  end semester exams. In the first week of Mar, we had  
change of “Portfolios”. We began the new semester with the “Holy Spirit” Mass on 28th Feb, at Gunadala 
Matha Grotto and sought the blessings of Mother Mary.  Both the  first and third years started offline 
classes, and second years continue to attend their classes online. Schs. Srikanth, Vijay, Wilson, Manoj, 
Ajith Xavier, and Rupesh celebrated their birthdays during this month. 

On 11th Mar we had a community meeting where we evaluated, both ‘Diaconate Ordination as well as 
Jubilee celebrations. Fr Superior appreciated all the scholastics for team work and taking active part.  
We also shared our own views on the “Blessing Ministry” for the feast of “Gunadala Matha.” Most of 
the scholastics expressed their devotional and faith experiences that they had during this ministry. We 
celebrated feast of St. Joseph, the patron saint of the “Society of Jesus” on  19th Mar. Fr. Marianna is very 
active in taking care of the spiritual needs of the scholastics. Fr. Bosco is fully occupied with his missions 
in different states, besides meeting the scholastics.             

-  GOPICHAND, SJ
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COLLEGIO INTERANAZIONALE DEL GESÙ, ROME: 
You are all well aware that Fr. Joe underwent Electrocardiograph followed by Angioplasty. He met the 
doctor on 19th Mar. The doctor expressed satisfaction over the steady progress of the health of Fr. Joe. 
He needs to take  medicines for two months. He requests our prayers for the steady recovery. We also 
request the prayers for the family of Sch. Thomas. Lately we received the news that his brother, sister and 
mother were tested covid-positive turning the situation from bad to worse; and taking care of his father 
has become a real concern.

Rome has come under the Red zone as the number of covid cases increased. We are having all the classes 
online; apart from the university classes, the second years have the lessons on Homiletics and the first 
years on the Ministero della Parola in Italian. On 5th Mar, we had the cultural Mass organized by the 
scholastics of JCSA. In a special way we prayed for all the Jesuits and mission of JCSA and for the release 
of Fr. Stan Swamy SJ. We had a day-recollection on 13th Mar, guided by Fr. Paul Béré SJ(AOC), a professor 
in Biblicum. He took us to the realm of psalms and helped us pray; we also had a zoom session with the 
Dean of the Gregorian University Fr. Philip Renches, SJ: he clarified our doubts on the theology courses 
and syllabus; Cardinal José Tolentino de Mendonça, Archivista e Bibliotecario di Santa Romana Chiesa has 
visited Collegio del Gesù and interacted with the would-be deacons as he is going to ordain them deacons 
on 6th Apr. The would-be deacons will do their eight-day retreat from 23rd to 31st Mar. We wish you a 
prayerful Holy Week and Happy Easter.            

- G. KRUPA RAO, SJ

ARUNODAYAM, LOYOLA ENGLISH MEDIUM SCHOOL- HINDUPUR:
The month of March began with a day of recollection at our Parish.   Fr. Philomin guided  Pre-novices and 
Fr. M. Selvaraj celebrated Mass for them. We genuinely thank Fr. Selvaraj, the Parish Priest for listening to 
the confessions and providing us with delicious meals and accommodation at the parish. This month was 
filled with studies and intense preparation for the ADF exam for the Pre-novices. Fr. G Avinash was the 
examiner and now he is busy correcting the papers. 
Frs. K P Francis, Antony Paul and Selvaraj attended Workshop on Budget Preparations   held on 14th & 
15th Mar  at Satyodayam.  Fr. K P Francis gave two days' talks to the Superiors of Jeevodaya Province, 
Sisters of the DSS congregation. It was well appreciated. On 19th Mar,  we celebrated the Feast of St. 
Joseph.  Fr. C J John celebrated Eucharist and preached to us on the life of St. Joseph.  After the ADF exam, 
we had a day of Chess competitions. Frs. K P Francis and C J. John gave away the Prizes to the winners on 
the feast day celebrations. Community fathers attended St. Joseph's parish celebrations at Kadiri. Fr. G. 
Avinash was the main celebrant.  
Our school is going on with full swing by having regular exams, parents meetings, assemblies and 
extracurricular activities. On 8th Mar, Women's day was celebrated in our school. On 28th   parents’ 
meeting was held besides organising an exhibition. Hostel boys are back after their home sick holidays.  
Tenth class boys are having special classes in the hostel.  They are happy to spend extra time learning.   

 - K. PAVAN, SJ

SHANTHI NAGAR PARISH:
On 15th Jan,  a day of Parish Families’ get together was organized. Fr S 
Marreddy of Kadapa Diocese preached the word of God whole morning 
and Fr Joji Prasad preached a fiery homily on St. Thomas. It was very 
devotional and faith enriching experience for all parishioners.  This 
year Christmas and New Year Masses were thankfully offered during 
the pandemic. Frs. MA  Alex, Naresh, Sunil and Y. Inna celebrated the 
mid night Masses and blessed people. They filled the people with 
the blessings of God. The spiritual activities helped the faithful to 
become more confident of God’s protective care.
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On 2nd Feb, Feast of Pushpanagar was organized. Fr Singareddy 
Shoban officiated the holy Eucharist and Fr. Singareddy Inna, 
Principal of St Joseph’s high school, Husnabad, preached on Physical 
Churches and Living Churches. Fr. Balasamy from Unikicherla 
Parish and Fr. Sunil joined the Mass. It was solemn and spiritually 
nourishing.  All of us are aware that Pushpanagar catholics lost 
their agricultural   and  house lands though registered but not 
entered into the revenue records. It was registered in the name of 
Fr. PS Amal in 1975 and for the last forty five years it was an issue. 
We are trying to enter the land into the revenue records. Now that 
the land rates have skyrocketted, people are eager to complete the 
needed paper work. Hope we will be able to finish the long pending 
work soon. 

From  the evening of 20th Mar to  21st evening,  a prayer meeting was organized as a preparation for Lent 
and the Golden  jubilee of  Bala Nagar parish.  Fr. G. Kiran SJ and Fr. G. Rayappa SJ were the preachers.  It 
was well attended and the out pouring of the spiritual gifts was experienced by most of the participants. 
Big number of faithful turned for confessions, Frs. MA Alex , Rayappa and Sunil were busy at the 
confessionals. Balanagar catholics provided lunch for all the participants of Shanthi Nagar parish. For 
a long time Bala Nagar catholics were facing  problem of land for graveyard. Seventeen and half guntas 
were registered in exchange for 5 guntas of land near old church. The registration is over. Now, due to the 
tireless efforts of the parish priest along with some elders and cooperation from the owner, they have 
more space for graveyard after trying for more than twenty five years.  

- Y. INNA, SJ

ADILABAD - ASIFABAD MISSION:  
Our dream is that no tribal child remains at home without going to 
school in the academic year 2021-'22. We made three visits to all 13 
villages from Irrupaguda to Jodeghat, met the children and parents 
and motivated them to move to schools as soon as they are reopened. 
We have enlisted the services of the teachers to get all the students 
into schools.  In order to make teaching – learning process interesting, 
we have ordered a set of charts and maps   for  Maths, Science,  Social  
Studies  and language subjects to each of the 6 schools where our 
students would be learning. Works on the computer lab at Jodeghat 
School will be completed by 10th Apr. We will also give one set of new 
dress for every school going child from Irrupaguda to Jodeghat. We hope 
that all these incentives will motivate the children to learn well. We addressed class 10 students of our 
Hatti, ITDA School three times during Mar  and we will accompany and assist them till they begin the 
public exams.

Frs. Pratap and Amalraj accompanied the Bishop to Gopalpurthanda 
in Lingapur mandal to find a suitable place for the construction of a 
small multipurpose centre for the Christians of Lambada community. 
On the same day he visited all our villages in which we are working. 
The Bishop commissioned us again to go there on 17th and we were 
shown a new place by the people. It will take some time to finalize the 
place to purchase it.  Fr Xavier Rex was one of the main organizers for 
the mega spiritual event of the clergy, religious and laity on 19th Mar 
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at CPC Gadderegadi as the Year of St. Joseph was inaugurated and his feast was celebrated. He invited 
Fr. PR John SJ the principal Vidya Jyoti College, Delhi as the resource person of the day. Fr. John's Spirit 
filled and inspiring talk on St. Joseph was appreciated and cherished by the entire audience. Fr. Xavier 
Rex also organized the birth day celebrations of Fr. Shinto the administrator of Carmel Institutions and 
his companion at Madamarri. It was a grand show with songs, dances and speeches. Due to Corona Virus 
attack at Utnoor Fr. John could not come to Utnoor to meet us or visit our apostolic works at Jodeghat 
and Utnoor areas. We eagerly awaited his arrival but Corona changed his course. Fr. Amal received the 
sad news of his sister-in- law's death on 17th Mar and left for her burial and to share in the grief and 
mourning of his family members. He thanks Fr. Provincial and members of the province who expressed 
condolences to him

The involvement of Frs. Amalraj and Pratap has been much in the pastoral services of Utnoor Parish. 
Fr. Amal has been teaching catechism to first communion students every day for 90 minutes. He and Fr. 
Pratap have been taking turns to celebrate Sunday Mass at Allapally. Fr. Pratap has been assisting the 
parish priest to conduct Way of the Cross on all Fridays and Sundays. As the parish priest is suffering 
from Corona positive and quarantined, Fr. Pratap is given the responsibilities of the parish and the school 
hostel. 10th Mar was a Red Letter day in the history of Kothagudem substation Church of Utnoor parish. 
The Bishop inaugurated, blessed and consecrated the remodeled Church at Kottagudem. We were at the 
services of the parish priest for this event.  Fr. Pratap attended a two day workshop on “How to draft a 
realistic and latest issues and concerns with regard to the IT sector and FCRA” on 14th and 15th Mar at 
Satyodayam. Fr. Pratap was invited to Asifabad parish to give a spiritual talk and to celebrate the Mass to 
the entire congregation on 21st Mar.             

    - D. PRATAP, SJ
CITRA, SECUNDERABAD:

On 11th Mar  2021 Fr. Selvin animated a recollection talk to the LCRI of 
the Arch Diocese of Hyderabad at St. Patrick’s School campus on the topic 
“Walking in the Footsteps of our Master” in the background of Fr. Stan 
Swamy’s arrest by the NIA under UAPA. At the end of the recollection he 
made an appeal to all the LCRI members to initiate postcard campaign in 
their respective communities and institutions with an appeal to release 
Fr. Stan Swamy and immediate repeal of UAPA. 

On 14th and 15th Frs. Baskar, Jose Mathew and Selvin attended the 
workshop on Budget preparation at Satyodayam. On 21st the LCRI 
of Nizambad region also invited Fr. Selvin to animate the Lenten 
recollection. On 23rd and 24th Migrant Assistance and Information 
Network (MAIN) central hub called all the coordinators of the Migrant 
ministry from the southern Jesuit provinces for a meeting at ISI, 
Bangalore. We have together chalked out the activities to be initiated in 
our respective provinces for the next four months. Fr. Joe Xavier, Fr. Siji, 
Fr. Martin and Fr. Shin led the participants into profound reflection and 
concrete planning. Fr. N.V. Baskar is fully immersed in the legal activities 
and shuttling between various courts in Hyderabad and Vijayawada 
attending to property related cases of our Province. Fr. George Stephan  
arrived in CITRA  on 25th Mar  adding joy to the community. Fr. Selvin   
gave a recollection talk to the LCRI of the Arch Diocese of Visakhapatnam 
on 27th Mar. On 28th the MCU is expanded at Pedana including 22 more 
Dalit families in the existing Micro-Credit Union by extending credit 
affordable to them.                                                   - M.G. SELVIN RAJ, SJ
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KRISHNAPURAM MISSION:
Two-day prayer meeting was held at St Ignatius Church, Jonnalakotha 
Palli on 18th and 19th  Mar as part of Lenten programme. All the faithful 
gathered in big number and well participated in the programme. Fr N. 
Brittio conducted the programme more meaningfully and devotedly 
from   6 pm to  10 pm. He preached on “meaningful fasting, Christian 
values and how to follow Christ more closely and ardently". He inspired 
the faithful with bible quotations, real incidents and focused on Love of 
Christ for the whole humanity. The faithful of Jonnalakotha Palli helped 
and supported for the success of the programme in different ways. 
Our Sanjeevanadha Swamy Nilayam continues to be a spiritual centre 
and a resource centre for various programmes in the village. A day’s 
programme was organized to give vaccination and Eye Camp for senior 
citizens. The Government doctors, nurses and Aasha workers helped the 
people with awareness programme on “Corona Vaccination”. Through 
the effort and initiative of Fr. Stephen with District Govt officials, an eye 
doctor Mr Basheer is appointed permanently in Krishnapuram for eye 
check up and the patients are provided with spectacles and eye surgery. 

The “Canara Bank” which was established two years ago in 
Krishnapuram through our hard work and struggle is serving nearly 20 
villages in this backward area. It was mainly established to support the 
farmers for savings and Gold loan etc.. After many deliberations with Mr. 
Narasimham, the Regional Manager, the farmers are supported now for 
different schemes i.e. Education loan, sheep and cattle loan and special 
loan for starting a new business. I specially thank Mr. Narasimham for 
his generosity and accepting my request to grant special schemes for 
farmers. A special focus and support also is given to the women Self 
Help Groups (SHGs).  We visited many villages to encourage and to avail 
these schemes for their benefit. Our Sanjeevanadha Swamy Nilayam 
caters not only to the spiritual and education of the poor but also Economic and Social upliftment of the 
farmers in and around Krishnapuram.
Fr. Santiago is as busy as a bee by camping in different sub-stations, celebrating Eucharist, visiting families 
and the sick  and conducting Way of the Cross. The faithful are responding positively and they are more 
enthused to listen to the Word of God.
                           						      - STEPHEN AMAL RAJ, SJ

ST. PATRICK"S HIGH SCHOOL, SECUNDERABAD:
St. Patrick's high school was at its peak with a  lot of activities during the months of Feb and Mar. Students 
of grade IX finished their ICSE board exams offline, in the month of Feb. The school had decorated itself 
during the last week of Feb with students in the campus from VI to VIII. The students were happy to be 
back to school. The community celebrated the Jubilee of Fr. Royce with THARA children in THARA. We 
had Holy Mass celebrated by Fr. Royce Macedo. Mr. Jerry his brother was present for the celebration. It 
was a great day for Fr Royce Macedo   and the community. Fr. Jose  organized a beautiful cultural program 
with his children. 

St. Patrick's school   celebrated the Feast of St. Patrick on 17th Mar.  We had Eucharistic celebration by  Fr. 
D. Balaswamy. The management, staff and students felicitated Fr. Royce Macedo  on his 70 years of Jubilee 
in the society.   The students of grade VIII are busy writing their exams. We had parent-teachers meet on 
13th Mar, an opportunity to meet parents and speak to students. Fr. V. Joji has gone to Katukapally to make 
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his Annual Retreat. Dr. Ravi kumar from EFLU is training school teachers in their language proficiency. 
Fr. Principal is completely involved in building work. The work is going on effectively. On 11th Mar, LCRI 
has organized a day of Recollection in St. Patrick's school, praying for the release of Fr. Stan Swamy.   Fr. 
G. Selvin gave a talk on Fr. Stan, followed by adoration and confessions. There were so many sisters and 
fathers representing  many communities to show solidarity to Fr. Stan Swamy.  

- NAVEEN,SJ

LOYOLA INSTITUTIONS, PULIVENDULA:
Alumni of our college have organised "National Science Day Celebrations" for School Children on our 
Campus. School children exhibited enthusiastically their models and participated in essay writing 
competitions. Mrs. Sailaja, DEO thanked the management for hosting the science fair which enhances the 
academic career of the students. On 7th Mar, Women's cell participated in the Candle Rally organized by the 
Police Department. On 8th Mar, we had cultural programme to celebrate International Women's Day. On 

the same day, the Police Department 
organised Felicitation Ceremony for 
Women achievers in Sreekar Function 
Hall. Three of our Ladies' Staff, Dr. 
S. Shoba, Dr. T. Suneetha and Mrs. V. 
Himaja were felicitated by Mr. Anil 
Kumar, OSD and Mr. N. Narasimha 
Reddy, Municipal Commissioner.

Our NSS Volunteers and Scout Rovers went to Siva Temples (Namalagundu, Motnuthnapalli and 
Bhanukota) to serve the pilgrims of Sivarathri festival. One-day Swacha Bharath camp was organised 
at Chinnakudala by NSS. Mr. Nagendra Reddy, village president, alumnus and other former students of 
that village cooperated in conducting the camp. Indian Red Cross Society has selected our college as 
"Gold Institution" at District Level and awarded certificate through the Collector. The first year on-line 
admissions are almost over. A few seats got filled up through spot admission. Nearly 100 admissions 

are less compared to last year. To complete the syllabus, we conduct 
classes on Sundays and holidays. Third and fifth Semester exams began 
on 22nd Mar.  Loyola Polytechnic College has organised half-day seminar 
on career guidance to all the first year students by Dr. Moses who is a 
renowned scholar and scientist and has MEng from McGill University-
Montreal and PhD from Clarkson University-Potsdam, New York USA. 
The third semester for the second year students will begin from 31st Mar. 
Our community also had a day of recollection and a day of outing 	
which refreshed our minds and hearts.                    - P. VIJAYA RAJU, SJ

LOYOLA INSTITUTIONS, KARIMNAGAR:
The month of Feb left us with good memories. On 
11th  Feb  we celebrated the Birthday of Fr. Sunil, 
where everyone prayed for Fr. Sunil and praised 
God for the gift of his vocation to the society. On 
14th  Feb  Golden Jubilee celebration of Fr. Dhanapal  
was  held in Vijayawada. Fr. Dhanapal is very happy 
about the celebration and thanked everyone. Frs. 
Naresh and Maria Prasad participated in  the 
celebration.
We are very happy that our institutions are opened 
successfully and got filled most of the seats. The 

B. Ed college admissions for the year 2020-'21 
are completed. The municipality water supply 
is restored after three years in our junior college 
campus by the efforts of Fr. Alex. The community 
remains grateful to Fr. Alex for his pains taking 
efforts in initiating the construction of the wall 
around our lands at Rekurthy. The work is in 
progress and we are able to protect our lands. We 
are very happy to welcome Sch. Amos from Kohima 
province to do B.Ed studies. Right now, Pre-novices 
are busy preparing for the exams. 

- G. SANTHOSH, SJ
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 LOYOLA INSTITUTIONS, VIJAYAWADA: 
The Jesuits of our community, above 45 years of 
age received the first dose of vaccination on 19th 
Mar. They will go for the second dose after two 
weeks. Fr. G. Rayappa has been appointed as the 
interim Vice Principal of U.G. Wing so as to enable 
the incumbent Fr. I. Lourduraj to submit his Ph. D. 
thesis within the stipulated time as per his request. 
Kaladarshini:
Our latest Magnum Opus ballet ‘Kalvary Yagnam’, 
a ballet on the passion of our Lord, is in its post 
production work and we strongly believe that 
the time and tide will be favourable for the 
performances soon. At this juncture, Fr. Ravindra 
appeals to our province members to make use 
of the crispier and updatd version 
(1 hour) of the famous ballet on 
caring for our mother planet in 
our institutions and parishes in 
view of the serious follow up 
of our Universal Apostolic 
preferences. Kaladarshini 
team is willing to come to your 
place with a small team with the 
needed costumes and regalia and 
train your students for a day and 
ensure a memorable performance, 
if you are in money saving mode. 
Kaladarshini has started a new 
social media channel by the 
name, “Loyola Kaladarshini”, 
to upload our audio, video, 
documentaries, talks and 
homilies, etc. So far 16 of our 
province audio albums have been 
uploaded comprising 145 hymns 
to youtube, instagram, facebook and 
twitter. 
ALC
Women’s Cell of ALC in collaboration with APCOST, 
Govt. of AP and Dept. of Education, Krishna District 
organised International Women’s Day on 8th Mar. 
On this occasion, the Jesuit Management felicitated 
District Science coordinators and women teachers 
who were chosen in District, State, National and 
International and guided the NCSC, INSPIRE 
and JNNSEE projects. Seventy women teachers 
from Krishna Division have participated in the 
Programme. Dept. of Service learning of ALC has 

organized a guest lecture on 18th Mar on the theme 
“Role of Youth in protecting Child Rights” by Mr. A 
Ramesh Dist. Coordinator Childline, Vijayawada. 
Loyola Book Reviewers’ Association conducts book 
review programmes every month. As part of this 
programme, it has organised two book reviews 
in the month of Mar. Our college in collaboration 
with Help the Blind Foundation has disbursed Rs. 
6.4 lakhs to 64 visually challenged students from 
ALC as well as other Colleges from Vijayawada and 
Guntur on 22nd Mar.
Indian Red Cross Society, Krishna District has 
awarded ALC with a certificate to recognize yeomen 
humanitarian services rendered to the society on 
the occasion of the centenary Celebrations of its 

Foundation Day on 25th Mar.   
ALIET

ALIET celebrated International 
Women’s Day on 8th Mar. Fr. 

Francis Xavier encouraged the 
female staff and students 
to organize this event. 

Prof. Lakkiraju Jaya Sri, Retd. 
Professor of Nagarjuna University 

was the guest of honour for the 
celebration. She created awareness 
among the girl students about why one 

should know about the law and how 
to use it in different situations to 

come out of the problems. A two-
day workshop was organised 
by the ECE department from 

8th to 9th Mar on “Applications 
of internet of things using 

Raspberry Pi” for 3rd year students 
of B. Sc Electronics, ALC. The second, 

third and fourth year students have 
successfully completed their end 

semester theory examinations. 
YES-J
The construction work of the YES-J building is 
progressing quite fast, thanks to the  committed 
supervision of Fr. Bala Kumar. The third slab has 
successfully been completed. Fr. Bala Kumar 
preached  a retreat for the catholic students of 
Nirmala School, Vijayawada on 19th Mar. He also 
gave a Leadership Training for the degree and 
PG class representatives of Maris Stella College, 
Vijayawada on 23rd Mar.               -M. ANAND, SJ
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APRIL
01  	 S  Pulla Bhaskar
02  	 P  Lourdu T
04  	 P  Ravindranath K
05  	 S  Vincent Vijay Kumar KJ
08  	 N  Dola Sagar Babu
09  	 P  Raju S
10  	 S  Undurthi Baskar Rao
11  	 S  Naresh Panithi
13  	 P Thainese J  
16  	 P Uvari Antony C
19  	 P  Anand Motru
20  	 S  Kolukuluri Sathish
22  	 P  Mariyanayagam D
26  	 P  Sahayaraj M
27  	 S  Marneni Sridhar (Thomas)
28  	 F  John Arockiam
29  	 S  Gulshan Lugun

03.03.2021   		 Fr.  Savarimuthu Xavier, SJ (CEN, 83/59) at St. Joseph  Hospital, Dindigul.
08.03.2021   		 Fr.  Edward Kerketta, SJ (RAN, 69/46) in Samford Hospital, Ranchi. 
10.03.2021   		 Br.  Victor Campos, SJ (GOA, 87/20)  in Goa.
17.03.2021   		 Mrs. Khanna Nirmala (60), sister-in-law of Fr PS Amalraj in  Madurai.
22.03.2021   		 Fr.  Arul Jeevan, SJ  (MDU, 73/50) at St. Joseph Hospital, Dindigul.
27.03.2021   		 Fr.  Anil Kishor Tirkey,  SJ (RAN, 67/47)  in  Ranchi  

BIRTHDAYS

OUR BROTHERS IN GLORY

Fr  Douglas M Gordon		  02.04.1994		  ALC, Vijayawada
Fr  Albert  Muthumalai		  03.04.1976		  Secunderabad
Fr  Sanjeevanadha Swamy	  	 04.04.1738		  Krishnapuram
Fr  Pundikulam  Devasia	              19.04.2000		  ALC, Vijayawada
Fr  Divyanadha Swamy	  	 22.04.1730		  Krishnapuram
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